
Capital Credit Allocation
The Board of Directors of TrioTel Communications, Inc. is pleased to inform you of the patronage credits allocated to your 
account for telecommunication services purchased last year. As a member-owned cooperative, TrioTel returns profits—
referred to as margins—to our members. These allocations are based on the amount you spent on eligible services throughout 
the year. While the goal is to refund these amounts to you in the future, the retained funds help support ongoing operations, 
invest in infrastructure, and demonstrate the financial strength needed for securing financing.

Your specific allocation is listed on the enclosed bill. A portion of this allocation will be returned to members this year. If your 
refund amount is $50 or less, it will appear as a credit on your October bill. In some cases, a refund check may be issued in 
October.

Please keep us informed of any address changes to ensure you continue receiving future checks. Thank you for being a 
valued TrioTel member. We appreciate your continued support!

Please call TrioTel at 605-425-2238 with any questions. 




